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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810

165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

Board Members:  

James McMullan, Chairman

Anne Thompson

Lloyd Cowart

Ronda Starks

Garner Peck 

Draft

The Hart County Board of Assessors met Thursday, February 4th, 2010 for a Regular Called meeting at the GMASS office building. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members: James McMullan, Chairman, Anne Thompson (was not present), Lloyd Cowart, Garner Peck & Ronda Starks. Also in attendance were Rebecca Duncan, Chief Appraiser, Bruce Grant, Associate Chief Appraiser, Gary Kappeler, Secretary, GMASS and members of the public.

Gary Kappeler took minutes for this meeting.  

Mr. McMullan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 9:05 A.M.

Mrs. Starks opened with prayer. 

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve agenda as presented. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion was passed by 4-0 consent (Mrs. Thompson not present).

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart accept the January 21st minutes as amended. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion passed by 4-0 consent (Mrs. Thompson not present).

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to accept the January 28th minutes as amended. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Starks. Motion was passed by 4-0 consent (Mrs. Thompson not present).

Revaluation Update

 Mr. McCormick of GMASS went over some ratio studies and informed the board that the COD and PRD for the county have come further down meaning that the uniformity is continuing to get better.

Public Communications

Mr. McMullan informed members of the public that all of the values given are not finalized and to keep that in consideration when discussing it with the public.

Budget and Funding

The board discussed possible venues to hold the appeals process.

Mrs. Duncan reminded the board of the importance of having an internet connection in order to connect with the system. A proposed package plan with multiple options for venues was discussed on being put together to present to the BOC.

The Board discussed the need for 3 temporary employees: 1for appointment, appeals, and front counter help, 1 for organizing materials for appeals, and 1 for office work and phone calls.

Mrs. Duncan also discussed postage and printing options for the mailing of the change of assessment notices, a handout of said options was given to the board.

Motion was made by Mr. Peck to use option 1 of the printer options involving Ne GA mailing services. Motion was seconded by Mr. Cowart. Motion passed by 4-0 consent (Mrs. Thompson was absent).

A motion was made by Mr. Cowart to adjourn the meeting at 10:51 A.M. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion passed by 4-0 consent (Mrs. Thompson was absent).

The next regularly scheduled meeting for the Board of Assessors will be Thursday February 4th at 9:00 A.M.
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* Documents are attached to the original minutes in the Tax Assessors’ Office. 

